
 

VOLUME LXXXXIV February 2016    Next Meeting February 18th  
     PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 

Time rolls on and here we are back at the Florida State Fair. The charge will be headed, as usual by Tom Soyke, our 
State Fair liaison. Hopefully we will have several entries from our club members. Maybe some ribbons won too?  
Each of you having entries need to volunteer to do a club program explaining your unique process for building your 
entry. Participation is key to maintaining our club. Wednesday several of us will meet at high Noon to install our 
equipment in the booth and set up for action. Recruiting is a big part of this event but not its sole purpose. We need to 
educate the public about Fine Woodworking! Read the guide book and be ready to explain each project to fair goers. 
If they show interest, try to guide them to become members. Many of our current members came to us in this way. 
Take them to the map and have them point out where they live. Chances are good that some of our members will live 
near them. This encourages them to become members. Write your first name and phone number on a club card and 
give it to them! Try and get their info so you can follow up by phone and remind them of our next meeting after the 
Fair on the 18th. Be Enthusiastic about the Fair and the Club! Ask if they are Veterans and tell them about our Urn 
Project. Share our Toy Donation project. Give them a reason to want to Join us! Take something YOU have made 
with you on your assigned work day. This gives you something personal to discuss with them. Other clubs will be 
manning the booth for the first week. We take over on Friday, Feb.11th for three days. We also need a few members 
in the booth Sunday the 14th and Monday the 15th. Tuesday the 16th we need to be back down there to load out our 
tools and displays! See you at the Fair!  

Then a few weeks later we will be back at the FAIR grounds for the Wood working Tool Show. Info and sign up for 
this event will be available at the Club meeting on Feb. 18. An even better recruiting opportunity as these people are 
ALL Interested in Wood Working. Just remember to qualify them early by asking, are you a Local resident? If not, 
move on. I don’t want you to be rude, but they will not sign up if they are not local. We need More and younger 
members if the club is going to survive!!!!              Think not what the Wood Club can do for You  ??      But What 
will You do for the Wood Club!!!  Volunteer Now!!!    Whitt  

2015 OFFICERS 
President  Vice President  Secretary  Video Library Treasurer 
Tom Whittington Paul Ferguson   Cindy Miller  Tom McKay  Tom Jones 
813-447-9463  813-935-2018   727-787-5771  813-475-6878  813-380-0921 

Hospitality Chaplin    Webmaster  
Bill Pollock  Mercy Trujillo   Chris Wagner   
813-417-4625  813-873-2541   moware24_7@verizon.net 

Newsletter  Toy Chairman  Past President www.tampawoodcrafters.org 
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A group of skilled and community people who love the art of Woodworking and are 
devoted to passing on their best, invite you to our meeting. We meet at 7PM on the Third 
Thursday of each month at   Oak Grove United Methodist Church at 

          2707 W Waters Ave., Tampa, Fl.   
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 TREASURER’S REPORT  

Feb 2016  

Woodcrafters Club of Tampa        Veteran’s Urn Project  

Beg Balance:  $2857.18        Beg Balance. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$5170.57  

    Income                Income:  

    Club Dues:   $305.00         Donations. . . . . . . . . . . . . . $0.00  

    50/50:    $22.00          Expenses:  

Expenses             Engraving . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $0.00  

 Hall Rent     (Qtrly):     $-75.00    Gas Reimbursement. . . . . . . . . . . $0.00       

Refreshments:    $   0.00      Postage & Shipping. . . . $-116.16     

Prizes:    $   0.00      Ending Balance. . . . . . . . . . . . $5054.41 

Toy Project:    $   0.00  

Other:     $-76.83  

(Cash Box/Club Checks)  

End Balance:  $3032.35  
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I am starting a new tradition for those who can‘t get up early. We will be going to Lins Hibachi Grill 
located at the corner of Fletcher and Dale Mabry on the 1st Friday of every month at noon 
Call Chris Hodgins if you have any questions 727-688-6935 
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Chewing The Bacon: Club members informally meet every Tuesday between 7 and 8 AM at Jimbo’s Bar-
Be-Que on West Kennedy 
 

Chewing The Eggroll: Club members informally meet the 1st Friday of every month at  
Lin’s Hibachi Grill on the corner of Fletcher and Dale Mabry at 12:00 pm 
 
Woodworking Shops: 
The following is a list of shops that are available in your area to use if you do not have a shop of your own.  
_ Madill Air Force Base (retired or active military with ID), 8223 Hanger Loop Dr. 
    Phone: 813-828-2093 
 
_ HCC Woodworking Shop at the Dale Mabry Campus, Tech Building Room 135. 
    Saturdays 9 Am to Noon. Tuition is $85 for Six 3 hour classes. Phone 813-253-7980 

    For application.  Next session to resume soon!!     Bruce Woody 813-240-1886 

  

 
Wood working volunteers needed. 
Thursday: 1:30 PM - 4:30 PM, Saturday 9AM-3 PM.  
OK to come late and leave early on any days you can. 
1109 E. Osborne Ave, Tampa, Seminole Heights, East of Nebraska, North of MLK  
Air Conditioned.  
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Hi everyone! Real quick this month. I hope to see you at the fair or the meeting. 
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I am asking for volunteers for shop visits for this upcoming year. Please call Chris Hodgins at  
727-688-6935 or e-mail me at troutrod2@hotmail.com Thank you Chris 

 



WOODWORKERS CLUB OF TAMPA MEETING MINUTES 01/21/2016  

The meeting was called to order by Tom Whittington at 7:00 P.M.  28 members attended.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and the invocation was given by Mercy Trujillo.  

Guests  

Luz Lopez and Rick Thompson visiting from Illinois  

No minutes for December due to the Christmas Party.  

December’s treasurer’s report as published in the newsletter was presented for approval.  The motion to approve was 
given by ??? and seconded by ???.  The motion passed by club vote.  Somehow I did not get the names written down.  

OLD BUSINESS  

AGAIN, WE ARE PLEADING WITH MEMBERS TO CONSIDER HOLDING OFFICE.       Tom Jones is moving 
to Arkansas, Tom Whittington is only here for part of the year now, Tom Ferguson is travelling a lot and is not 
always available.  

Tom Whittington is now calling the meeting to order with a “sheep” bell (cowbell in disguise), as members seem to 
want to be followers and not leaders!!  

As an incentive for volunteers, Bill Rizi will give a polo type shirt with embroidered club info to the person(s) who 
take office.  

A board meeting is waiting to be scheduled.  

George Trujillo brought up a motion to keep the two items members bring to the Christmas Party for the ladies’ gifts 
and the auction donations to object made out of wood.  He feels that as a woodworking club, we should be showing 
our woodworking skills at the party.  This motion to approve was given by James Nauman and seconded by George 
Trujillo.  The motion passed by unanimous club vote.  

NEW BUSINESS  

Tom Whittington brought in examples of toy trucks he made out of scraps of wood.  He encouraged members to find 
and present new designs/patterns for simple toys that can be made for our annual toy drive for charity.  It’s never too 
early to start on making the ones for 2016.  

Tom Whittington talked about getting a burn stamp to put our logo on items. It will cost around $100.00 or less.  The 
club members liked this idea and Bill Rizi will gather information for the next club meeting, so members can vote on 
the proposal.  Tom already has handles for the stamp.  

We now have a log for the Tool Show in March.  It’s a Chinaberry tree trunk and is located in Seffner.  Gene Petys 
will need help in getting this one cut and loaded and will get the crane needed.  Volunteers can contact him directly 
for arrangements.  

John Snyder knows of some mahogany that can also be gotten.  It was suggested that he contact Pete Richards at 
Viable Lumber to work out a deal.  

Tom Cassidy is now teaching woodworking classes at the Land O’ Lakes Library as part of the public education 
program.  There are also some open hours available.  The shop has a band saw, miter saw, drill press and hand tools.  
Members are welcome to volunteer time to help out.  



Tom also mentioned that the woodworking classes at HCC were slowly winding down.  It does not appear that the 
college really wants the program to continue.  It was asked if they would be selling the equipment and the answer was 
‘No’.  

John Snyder also brought in templates for some of the race cars that he built for the toy drive to give away to those 
interested.  

Bill Rizi reminded everyone that the dues for 2016 are “due” now.  

There is a spaghetti dinner at the church that all are invited to attend.  The money will go towards a fund to repave the 
parking lot.  

Bill Rizi has not received any information about the Tool Show yet (coming up in March), but the signup sheet is 
available.  

 COMMITTEE REPORTS  

Program Committee – Lloyd Hollrah demonstrated how he makes the cutting boards he donated for the Christmas 
Party.  After selecting contrasting woods, he then cuts them into strips and glues them together.  When the glue is set, 
he planes the boards to the same thickness.  Next, he cuts rows across the strips, rotates them 90 degrees and flips 
them end to end.  Glue the new configuration together and sand and finish.  

Tip:  Cover a scrap piece of hardboard or MDF with plastic wrap when gluing and you will have no sticking 
problems.   

Toy Committee – James Nauman reported that the wood that Bill Rizi donated has all been stored at the shed and is 
available to members to build toys for the charity drive (only).   

James is still looking for someone to take over leadership of the Toy Committee (he will stay on and assist).    

WE NEED TOYS, TOYS, TOYS – CARS, TRUCKS, PULL TOYS, GAMES, PUZZLES, DOLL CRADLES, ETC.  
WE DON’T WANT TO DISAPPOINT THE KIDS, THEY HAVE SO LITTLE.  

Thanks to a last minute push by members we ended up with enough toys for all of the charities this year.  Let’s not 
cut it so close this year.  

State Fair Committee  – Tom Soyke was not able to make the meeting, but the tickets for the fair were mailed out to 
those that had signed up for coverage.  There are still some slots available.  Our days this year are 2/12, 2/13 and 2/14 
(closing weekend).  The 14th and 15th are also open as the Sarasota Club cannot attend this year.  

The tool delivery and set up is to be done on Feb 3rd at 12:00 PM for those that wish to help.  Enter through the 
Orient Road gate.  

Tom Whittington will call the St. Pete Guild to see if they want to participate in the set up since they will be there for 
the first weekend.  

Urn Project – Tom Jones reported that we have sent out 4 or 5 urns so far this month.  Our inventory is about 200 
urns right now.  Most of these are from the Villages.  

BUY – SELL – TRADE  

Bill Rizi has some coffee supplies free for the taking.  

BREAK – 8:00  



PROJECT – Something New to You  

James Nauman – Wooden Carousel from a pattern in the Nov/Dec 2015 Wood Worker’s Journal.  It is made out of 
maple, walnut and Kenwood.  It has three horses that go up and down and ring a bell as they go around.  The horses 
are made of persimmon, mulberry and “he forgets”.  James said it was challenging, but fun to do.  He said having an 
Incra Precision Miter Sled was a big help.  The finish is a spray lacquer.  

Tom Cassidy mentioned that you can get spray lacquer that works very well for less money at Walmart – around 
$3.00 a can.  

Chris Hodgins – Mad a plaque in the shape of Texas for his dad, who loves Texas!! (Chris does not know why, but 
Sam and I do, as we are Texans).  The plaque has a five point star and a Longhorn cattle head in contrasting wood on 
the front.  This brings up a funny story Chris told on himself.  When he made the plaque he did not know what Texas 
really looked like (he’s Canadian eh). So he put the star and Longhorn on the back of the plaque, thinking that was 
the front!  

Tom Whittington – Two trucks that he made out of scrap wood in about thirty minutes.  He routed the edges to keep 
them smooth, and they have no windows (to protect small fingers).  

SHOW AND TELL – Combined with Project this month  

Combo Prizes this month for the Green Project and Show and Tell  

First Prize – Tom Whittington – Table Saw blade  

Second Prize – Chris Hodgins – Tape Measure  

Third Prize – James Nauman – Tool Tote  

50/50 DRAWING  $22.00 – Club  $22.00 – Sam Miller  

GOODY BAG  James Nauman  

Thanks, Cindy  
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     Web Sites, you tube, etc:  
www.finewoodworking.com/SkillsAndTechniques/SkillsAndTechniquesArticle.aspx?id=28166 
Woodworking clubs all over the country 

-   Inexpensive sanding belts for sanders and drum sanders --- econaway.com 
 



Here is the link to the clubs Face book page. 
http://www.facebook.com/WoodcraftersClubOfTampa        Thank you Norm 
YOUTUBE: 
Please contact me with any of your favorite woodworking videos       Chris 
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There are two types of trees that it is impossible to tell how old they are by counting their growth 
rings. Trees produce growth rings because of the di stinguishable temperature changes that occur 
over a yearly cycle causing their growth to slow do wn and speed up.   

Trees in certain tropical regions that have a consi stent year round climate where growth is ongoing 
do not form pronounced growth rings. Trees that are  endogenous, the majorities of which is some 
specie of Palm tree {Arecaceae, Palmae or Palm Fami ly), which grow by adding new material 
inwards, do not produce growth rings.   

�
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I am having a problem finding news articles so I will 
start running a Fundamentals of Woodworking series 
�
How to Clean-up Glue Squeeze-Out 
 
If you're gluing properly, your joints will after clamping, squeeze-out excess adhesive you've applied to the joint prior 



to assembly. If you don't get any squeeze-out, you're almost certainly starving the joints. The excess glue should form 
small beads at the joint, and it's worthwhile to pay attention to this and learn from it, adjusting your gluing and 
clamping techniques with each project until this occurrence becomes normal and predictable. 
 
For some reason, this question gets asked quite frequently, so here's my take on the issue. 

If you're gluing properly, your joints will after c lamping, squeeze-out excess adhesive you've applied to the 
joint prior to assembly. If you don't get any squeeze-out, you're almost certainly starving the joints. The excess 
glue should form small beads at the joint, and it's worthwhile to pay attention to this and learn from it, 
adjusting your gluing and clamping techniques with each project until this occurrence becomes normal and 
predictable. 
Old wisdom said that the correct way to deal with squeeze-out was to immediately clean it off the joints with a damp 
rag. This does work to some degree, and in the case of hide glue, it's still the method I'd recommend -- hide glue sets 
up extremely hard, and is hell on edge tools -- but if your adhesive of choice is yellow (aliphatic resin) woodworking 
glue, there is a far better alternative.  
 
Common sense should tell us that it's generally not such a swift idea to wet raw wood. Wood is a natural, organic 
material, and it reacts often quite frustratingly to being wet. Among the most notable is that wetting wood 'raises the 
grain' -- wood fibers on the surface lift and create tiny slivers and splinters, which need to be removed before any 
finishing can be done. There are times when this is actually desirable, but most frequently it's just a nuisance. The 
other problem with this method is that it's darned near impossible to remove the glue with a damp rag. Basically, one 
generally ends up removing some of it, and smearing the rest of it around, eventually diluting it sufficiently that it 
seems to be gone, while it actually may or may not.  
 
With open-pored woods like oak, it will definitely not all be removed, and the pores will become filled with glue, 
which can result in some hideous looking finishes. After gluing up several thousand feet of wood, I can tell you most 
emphatically that the easiest and best way of dealing with glue squeeze-out is to begin by being patient. After 
frantically gluing, assembling, and clamping up a complex piece, the last thing your blood pressure needs is for you 
to rush around with a damp rag hunting down and killing little beads of glue. 
 
Depending upon prevailing atmospheric conditions, in 20 to 30 minutes the little beads of glue will have skinned over 
and begun to become somewhat translucent. Locate your broadest bench chisel and simply 'plane' the beads off the 
joint. They'll come off like butter, and leave the wood surface perfectly clean, smooth, and undamaged.  
 
If you're cleaning a corner joint, such as the corner made by a mortise and tenon joint or a pair of case sides, you can 
run the chisel along the joint, right in the corner, along both surfaces to slice off the glue. For harder to reach areas, 
you can approach the joint from the sides -- just push the chisel's edge right into the corner from both directions, and 
finish by levering the chisel in a scraping action, lifting out the glue. In my opinion, this is by far the best use of a big, 
wide wood chisel.  
 
The crucial thing is timing, if you start this process and find that the glue is still wet at the joint's surface, just give it 
another ten minutes and try again. If you absolutely have to wait to clean up squeeze-out later, after the glue is fully 
cured, I still prefer doing it that way over the damp rag method. It's a little more effort, but with a sharp chisel, the 
glue still comes off quite easily, since the squeeze-out is just sitting quietly at the surface of the wood, and hasn't been 
forced into the wood's fibers. 

 
How To Correctly Set-up a Drill Press 
 
It is important to know your drill press before operating it. The information provided here is of a general nature but 
appropriate for most drill presses. For specific data on your drill press, carefully check the owner's manual that came 
with it. By using the owner's manual, along with the information provided here, you will be able to get the most out 
of your drill press.  
 

Before Operating the Drill Press: 



 
It is important to know your drill press before operating it. The information provided here is of a general nature but 
appropriate for most drill presses. For specific data on your drill press, carefully check the owner's manual that came 
with it. By using the owner's manual, along with the information provided here, you will be able to get the most out 
of your drill press.  
 
Note Safety Goggles. Safety goggles or a safety face shield should be worn when operating any power tool, including the drill press. 
 
 
Installation 
 
When setting up the drill press in your shop, make sure to locate it where you can easily handle any work piece. Good 
overhead light is of utmost importance, even if the tool is equipped with a lamp attachment. A nearby storage area to 
keep your bits and other accessories handy is a good step-saver to consider as well.  
 
While the bench-type drill press can be mounted on the workbench, its operation will prove more satisfactory when 
mounted on a wood or steel stand of its own. (A steel stand usually can be purchased with the drill press.) When 
mounting the drill press to the bench, use bolts and nuts to fasten the base of the machine to the bench top. If there is 
any tendency for the drill press to tip over, slide or walk on the supporting surface during operation, the stand (floor 
model) or bench must be secured to the floor.  
 
On a wooden floor, the bench and stand models can be secured with lag bolts. On concrete, use masonry bolts and 
anchors. Connecting the Drill Press to Power. A separate electrical circuit should be used for your power tools. This 
circuit should not be less than 12 gauge wire and should be protected with a 20-amp time-lag fuse. If an extension 
cord is used, use only a three-prong extension cord in a grounded three-pole receptacle. The wire rating of the 
extension cord should be matched with the motor amperage of the tool and length of cord. Replace or repair damaged 
or worn cords immediately. Before connecting the motor to the power source, make sure the switch is in the OFF 
position and that the electric current is of the same voltage as that stamped on the motor nameplate. All line 
connections should make good contact. Running on low voltage will damage the motor.  
 
The drill press must be grounded to protect the operator from electric shock. The motors for small drill presses are 
usually wired for 120 volts, single-phase, and are equipped with an approved three-conductor cord and three-prong 
grounding type plug to fit a properly grounded three-slot receptacle. The green conductor in the cord is the grounding 
wire. Never connect the green wire to a live terminal.  
 

 
Lubrication  
 
On all drill presses, a coat of paste wax or a rub-down with a piece of wax paper will protect the surface of the table. 
Wiping with a slightly oiled cloth will discourage rusting of the column and quill. Also lubricate the spline and quill 
with a light machine oil. Make sure to read your tool's instructional manual for additional lubrication points.  
 
 
Speed and Feed 
 
Factors that determine the best speed to use in any drill press operation include: the kind of material being worked, 
size of hole, type of drill bit or other cutter, and the quality of the cut desired. The smaller the drill, the greater the 
required rpm. The speed should be higher for soft materials than for hard ones.  
 
On most drill presses it is impossible to get the exact recommended speed, but you can come close by adjusting the 
drive belt on the step-cone pulleys. You will find a chart giving the various speed ratios available with your particular 
drill press somewhere in the owner's manual or on the tool itself. Regardless of the speed selected, remember that the 
tool should cut steadily, smoothly and without excessive vibration, no matter what the material. Decreasing or 
increasing RPM is sometimes necessary because of differences in boards, even boards of the same type of wood. 
After some experience with your machine, you will know which pulley step is best in each case.  



 
Feed is the amount of pressure you apply to control penetration. Too much pressure will force the tool beyond its 
cutting capacity and result in rough cuts and jammed or broken tools. Too light a feed, particularly with metal or 
other hard material, causes overheating of the tool and burning of the cutting edge. The best results will be obtained 
by matching the correct speed with a steady feed pressure that lets the tool cut easily and at an even rate. The proper 
feed and speed make the job easier.  
 
 
 
Written by Paul Koch 
 

 
How to Set-up A New Band Saw 
 
The table must be level and flat, this can be checked with a level and a straight edge. If you have purchased a used 
machine and it is not flat you have the option to have the table ground flat, but it could be costly. If purchasing a new 
machine take a straight edge and check the same way before purchase. The table must be square to the blade, use an 
accurate square to check this. If not 90 degrees the table can be adjusted using the trunnions which are located under 
the table, which when released can move the table from square to any angle you may require. 
 
Table 
 
The table must be level and flat, this can be checked with a level and a straight edge. If you have purchased a used 
machine and it is not flat you have the option to have the table ground flat, but it could be costly. If purchasing a new 
machine take a straight edge and check the same way before purchase. 
 
The table must be square to the blade, use an accurate square to check this. If not 90 degrees the table can be adjusted 
using the  

trunnions which are located under the table, which when released can move the table from square to any angle you 
may require. Most saws have a bolt with a lock nut under the table. This is to maintain the table square by adjusting 
the bolt. The column table slot has a bolt that screws into the end of the slot and must be removed to change the 
blades. When this bolt is replaced it assists to level the table. 
 
The table insert should be slightly lower at the front and slightly higher at the rear. This can be achieved by carefully 
filing at the front and using tape to build up the rear. It also should have reasonable clearance around the blade, use 
thin ply for the insert. It will not damage the blade and they are cheap and easy to replace. 
 
Guide Post 
 
The post has fitted to it the blade guard, the guide bearing and thrust bearing. It travels up and down to allow 
clearance for the thickness of the wood being cut. This column must travel square to the table. If this does not 
happen, it can change the gap between the rear of the blade and the thrust bearing and require the guides and thrust 
bearing to be reset each time the post is moved up and down . 
 
The guard is most important for safety and must not be removed. The top guide assembly has two side guides, which 
are adjustable laterally and back and forward to accommodate different size blades. The guides are usually metal 
which create heat and friction and can make contact with the teeth causing damage to an expensive blade.  
 
You can use wooden blocks or cool blocks, which have a dry lubricant. They can be adjusted so that they are right 
near the blade, which can give better support to the blade and will not increase noise or heat. 
 
On some saws the guides are ball bearing rollers which can be adjusted into light contact with the blade giving much 
greater beam support. Add more rollers for larger blades or remove for smaller blades. As these run on the curve of 
the rollers there is much less surface area contacting the blade reducing heat and friction. The noise level is also 



reduced. 
 

Bottom Guides 
 
Most saws have bottom guides. Some are fixed to the main frame of the machine but can be adjusted the same way as 
the top guides. For correct running of the saw, you must adjust the bottom guides. Some guides are fitted on a shaft, 
which can be removed from the saw. By turning the guide over so the side guide rollers are at the top, closer to the 
top guide rollers, thus reducing the distance between the rollers, giving increased beam support. Use paper to adjust 
the side roller clearance with the blade set just behind the gullet of the blade and have about two millimeters between 
the rear of the blade and the thrust bearing. This set up takes a bit of time and patience and when mastered will give 
you the best results. 
 
Blades 
 
Blade selection can be a subject on its own. You will end up with a range of blades likely ranging from 6 mpm to 25 
mpm with 1.5 T.P.I to 12 T.P.I. The larger blades with smaller T.P.I are used for large and deep cutting on dense 
woods. Smaller blades and more T.P.I are used for fine cutting and curved cutting. When setting up the blade, the top 
wheel can be adjusted to allow for the blade to center on the wheel for correct travel by cantering the wheel in or out 
at the top for centering the blade. 
 
When you have done this and adjusted the top and bottom guides we come to tensioning. This is the  
most important single factor affecting the saws performance. Use trial and error until to arrive at the tension for each 
blade that suits you. Some saws have tension scales. These may not be very accurate and can only be used as a guide 
for work up to 50 mm thick and unless the tension is released after used this can stretch the blade causing the scale to 
be incorrect by a larger amount. When you have arrived at what you feel is the tension for the best result put a piece 
of masking tape alongside the tension block at the rear of the top cover. Mark and record which size of the blade. 
 
Using a fine file and being very careful while the machine is running, place the file at the rear of the  
blade and lightly file the back of the blade to remove any bad join in the weld. The rear of the  
blade should be straight then rock the file so as to take any bad edges off the blade. This will improve  
the performance of the blade and run smoother with the thrust bearing. 
 
Most band saws do not cut square to the fence. Some fences are made so they can be adjusted to allow for this lead. 
To determine the direction of cut for each blade, use a piece of 6 mm MDF  
slightly longer than the table width and about 150 mm wide, using a pencil marking gauge, mark a line parallel to the 
MDF edge. With the machine running cut free hand down the line until about halfway. Stop machine and carefully 
clamp the MDF back and front to the table. 
 
Bring the fence up to the edge of the MDF and adjust the fence to the MDF. Now clamp the fence to the table. Every 
time you change a blade you will need to redetermine the lead. Use a bevel square to record the angle for future use. 
 
Fences  
 
Most fences are not square to the table. You can correct this by fixing MDF or plywood fence to the supplied fences. 
To correct the out of square, use paper, cardboard or sandpaper behind the new fence and fix through the supplied 
fence with screws. You can make your own fences with two different heights, longer than the table width using the 
bevel square and clamp to fix to the required width of cut. 
 
written by Paul Koch�
�
�
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Better pictures of carousel, plaque and cars 

    
 Tom shows his cars  Chris Hodgins shows Plaque    James shows his carousel 



  
 
Lloyd Hollrah demonstrates his cutting boards 
 
 
 

  







  

�
	�� ������������  �
Please contact Chris Hodgins to show your large projects that are too large to 
bring to the meeting (727-688-6935) 
 
 
 



Woodcrafter’s Club  

of Tampa 
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Meetings are held at 

Oak Grove United Methodist Church 
2707 W. Waters Ave., Tampa, FL 33614-1836 
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Membership Application/Renewal Form (Please print) 
 
Name: Spouse:   

Address:  Apt:  

City:  State:  Zip:  

HmPh:  Wk/CellPh:   

Email Address:  

Newsletter will be sent to your email address. 
Make checks payable to “Woodcrafter’s Club of Tampa, Inc” 
Send dues to: William Rizi, 13426 Canopy Creek Drive, Tampa, FL 33625-5916 
Membership dues are: New members joining in: Jan-Jun $25.00 
 Jul-Sep $12.50 
 Oct-Dec $25.00 (will cover membership 
      through following year) 
 
Renewing members: $25.00 is due by the 1st of the year. 
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For Official Use Only 
 

Date Rec’d:   Amt:   
 
Club #:    Joined: 
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INFINITY IS NOW LOCATED IN OLDSMAR YOU  
        SHOULD CALL FOR DIRECTIONS 
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   2864  Roosevelt Blvd,  Clearwater, Fl.   33760�
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RS LAZER CUTS      813-215-1574 
ROSS & JULIE STRICKLAND 
Web site www.rslasercuts.com     e-mail ross23us@yahoo.com 


